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Portobello Primary School

Weekly Newsletter 

18th September 2015


Achievement Assembly
This academic year we will be focussing on our Learning Powers in our Friday assemblies.  This week children have been awarded certificates for ‘Keep on Trying’! Well done to the following children:
Year 1: Alice Dyer Year 2: Lola Bell Year 3: Lewis Topping 
Year 4: Sam Davidson Year 5: Finn Raine Year 6: Grace Gibson-Jeffrey
Start of day 
Please remember that our yards are supervised from 8.45 on a morning.  The whistle or bell to line up usually occurs at 8.50 so we can ensure children are ready to learn by 8.55a.m. 

Payments to school – Key Stage 2 

Unfortunately due to huge losses last year from non-payments for school dinners we are enforcing a maximum owed figure of £20.  Should you reach this amount we will let you know and invite you in to discuss any difficulties you may be having.  We want to work together with you to get the best for your child and understand that at times we all need extra support in one form or another.  If you fail to attend an appointment regarding overdue payments we will write to you explaining that we can no longer provide school meals.
​**Macmillan Coffee Morning** - check it out on twitter
Thank you to everyone who attended our MacMillan Coffee Morning.  What a brilliant turn out!   We managed to raise £170+.   A huge big THANK YOU to all of the helpers and volunteers!  Thank you to Miss Robson who had the awful job of tasting all of the cakes that were entered into the Star Baker’s competition.  At first Miss Robson was very reluctant to take part, so we had to give her lots of encouragement; she eventually forced herself to taste the first cake and she never looked back, what a trooper!  Miss Robson you deserve a medal!  will 
‘Star Baker Competition’ results:

1st prize – Joan Coe grandma to Millie Y5 and Jessie O’Connor Y2 
2nd prize – Melanie Dunn – mother of Harvey Robinson in Y6

3rd prize – Monique Burton – mother of Ella Burton in Year 4

Unclaimed Raffle prize – white 406

fr you
The Dahlicious Dress Up Dayr 
On Friday 25 September our school will be take part in The Dahlicious Dress Up Day.  Children are invited to come to school dressed as their favourite Roald Dahl character and bring a donatation of £1.  All money raised will be given to Roald Dahl’s Marvellous Children’s Charity which supports families living in poverty while caring for a seriouisly ill child.
Big THANK YOU  to::
Bike it Ben who  came into school on Tuesday to do safety checks on some of the children’s bikes.
Dobbies who donated £200 worth of plants and compost for our garden.
Meet the Teacher presentations at 5p.m. on the following dates.  Enter through the main school doors and mee
Dates for your diary:
Wednesday 23 September Portobello Open morning 9.15am – 11am for prospective parents
Thursday 24 September Friends of Portobello meet at 4.45pm
Friday 25 September The Dahlicious Dress Up Day 

Thursday 8 October 3.30pm Movie Night (details to follow)

•
Reception – Tuesday 15th SeptemWednesday 23 September Portobello Open morning 9.15am – 11am for prpective parenerm’s Parent Planner calendar will be available on Monday – apologies for the delay while we secure d 
